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Sussex Police Offshore Sailing Club
Sussex Yacht Club

Shoreham

1915 hours Monday 25th February 2013
Annual General Meeting - Minutes

The meeting was opened by Steve Rigby (Chair) at 1925 hours, the Committee meeting having overrun slightly, thanking those present for their patience and attendance.

Those present - Steve Rigby, Dave Frey, Terry Clothier, Freya Carter, Dusty Miller, Alwyn Evans, Anne Darling, Julia Beckett, Kevin Claxton, Tim Mottram, Graham Castell, Geoff Randle, Chris Gillings, Richard Bates, Len Wheeler, Frank Hooper, John Batley, Alan Jacquet, Zoe Dawes, Bob Trevis, Trevor Hinkley.
1. Apologies were received from;
Owen Poplett, Alan Haffenden, Kevin Wallis, Phil Mears, Jon Lelliott, Lee Floyd, Peter Kennett, Lindsey Valder-Davis, Donna Powell
2. Minutes of the previous meeting & matters arising

Were circulated and agreed excepting that some names of persons responsible for SPOSC events should be altered (FH and LW)

There were no matters arising

3. Election of Chair

SR stood down as Chair and handed over to TC, Commodore who invited nominations for Chair. SR was nominated, seconded and duly elected and retook the Chair fro the meeting
4. Election of officers to committee

The meeting was advised that current committee members were willing to stand again for election with the noted exceptions of TC (Commodore) and Kev Wallis (East rep).

The following positions were nominated, seconded and duly elected by the membership;


Chair



Steve Rigby


Vice Chair


Freya Carter


Secretary


Dave Frey


Treasurer (Cruising)

Alwyn Evans


Ass Treasurer (Cruising)
Freya Carter


Webmaster


Dusty Miller


Membership Secretary

Owen Poplett

There was then a discussion regarding formalisation of the Race Treasurer and assistant positions. FH asked why this was necessary. DF and AE explained that the two accounts had been run separately for some years but only the Cruising section had a formally elected Treasurer. The formalisation of Race Treasurer would ensure accountability, together with an assistant. The following were nominated, seconded and duly elected;


Treasurer (Race)

Dave Frey


Ass Treasurer (Race)

Julia Beckett

TC then formally stood down as Commodore. SR thanked TC for all his hard work over the last several years and in particular his efforts in the arrangements and running of the PSUK event in 2009. SR then nominated DM as new commodore and he was duly elected by agreement of those present. 

5. Election of area reps

The following were agreed to remain in post;

Brighton & Hove

Anne Darling


HQ



Julia Beckett


West Sussex (Inc Gatwick)
Alan Haffenden

There was discussion about the East Sussex rep as Kev Wallis could no longer do this having left the organisation. Graham Castell stated he would be willing to fulfil this role and was duly elected.

6. Reports

i. Treasurer, AE - outlined current financial position of the club (cruising) which is healthy at this time with an expected end of year balance around £368. Also mentioned the possible additional SPSA grant of £500, which would be over and above the annual grant figure. This could be used to charter an additional boat, or extend the one chartered, for the Met Police Open in October 2013. DF also outlined the financial position of the Race account, with an expected end of year balance around the £300 mark. DF also mentioned that SPOSC has again requested grants from the SPSA totalling £3700. There was general discussion about the fact that SPSA grants are not expected to increase, but may decrease, due to the fact that there are less SPSA members paying subscriptions, although this was partly balanced out by increased membership of the SPSA lottery. DF would be attending the SPSA meeting on 1st March 2013 where grant decisions would be announced.

ii. Racing - SR handed over to AD who read her Scuttlebutt report of the PSUK 2012 event, which was well received. Her article is available via Scuttlebutt on the website.

iii. Cruising - DM said that Frostbite 2012 saw a total of 19 members take part, 8 of whom sailed all week and ventured as far as Poole and the usual Solent ports. The remaining 11 members split the week with a crew change on the Wednesday. Of the 19 members 5 had not sailed before with SPOSC.

The PSUK support boat in May began with 6 members, although one, Peter Kennett pulled out the weekend before as his wife was ill in hospital, and Ron Nevitt was taken ill during the trip and returned home. A full write up is available in Scuttlebutt on the club website. 

LW mentioned that the Owner’s rally had been badly affected by the poor weather during the period. FH spoke of the ‘Long Passage’ trip which, also affected by the very bad weather became a week cruise in the Solent area, which was nevertheless a good week.

iv. Webmaster - DM stated that website stats for the period 1st Jan 2012 to 31st Dec 2012 showed 1398 visitors to the site, 823 being unique visitors. 1319 (94.35%) were from the UK of which 602 had a ‘pnn’ address. Pages most visited were Events, Crew, photos, clothing, committee then the other pages in more or less equal number. It is interesting that there were 338 visitors (of which 272 were unique) to the ‘crew’ page and DM will review the content of that page to seek to capture new members and entice them to ‘taster’ sails. Also of interest is that both the Frostbite and PSUK support boat 2013 charter dates were put on the website and crew positions filled to capacity, to such an extent that the Frostbite will once again have two yachts chartered.

7. 2013 programme of events

There was discussion about dates and arrangements for the March Frostbite (Owen Poplett), May PSUK race (Steve Rigby) and support boat (Dusty Miller). Len Wheeler and Graham Castell agreed to arrange an Owners Rally for a date to be arranged in June. Frank Hooper stated that this year he would not be available to run a Long Passage cruise. DF suggested that if no other qualified volunteer skipper was available that this charter could be linked to the Owners Rally. AE stated this could be dependent on cost as charters at that time of year, June, would be more expensive. DF will email members regarding the two possibilities in order to gauge interest and likely numbers for a SPOSC charter.

8. Training opportunities
There was discussion around the possibility of arranging training courses, via SPOSC, with AE and TC. DF will email members to ascertain what interest and type of courses might be required, and when.

9. Trophies
SR reminded the meeting about the four club trophies and what each one is awarded for, and advised who currently held a trophy and why. The awards were then given for this year as follows;

i. Commodore’s Shield - to Steve Rigby having taken over organisation of the Gurney sailing events for the foreseeable future and his contribution thereto

ii. Roger Dice Trophy - to Terry Clothier for service provided to SPOSC both as outgoing Commodore and for his part in the organisation over time

iii. Scuttlebutt Trophy - to Anne Darling for her write-up of the 2012 PSUK race event

iv. Portobello Cup - to Alwyn Evans for his continuing achievements in providing theoretical and practical training to a large number of yachtsmen and yachtswomen

10. AOB
DF raised the possibility of Sussex once again organising the PSUK race event either for 2014 or 2015. This would potentially boost club finances and provide for events for a number of years, thus reducing costs to members. The consensus was that this could be taken on again, there being no objections. TC stated that a major hurdle would be obtaining sponsorship. This is to be further discussed by the committee prior to this years’ PSUK race event, when PSUK Sailing section AGM  will be held and an organiser sought for 2014.

11. Date for next AGM

To be arranged but likely to be end of January 2014.

The meeting was closed by SR at around 2030 hours.
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